
DEPUTATION MEETING MINUTES 
 
Date:    Wednesday 28th September 2011 
 
Deputation Group:      South West Clondalkin Community Safety Forum 
 
Councillors Present: Cllr. Tony Delaney 

Cllr. Breeda Bonner 
Cllr. Trevor Gilligan 

Deputation: 
 

Ms. Bernie Farrell 
Ms. Joan Rafferty 
Mr. Mark Donohue 
Ms. Frances Farrelly 

  
Council Officials Present: Donna Lakes, Senior Executive Engineer, Environmental Services 
 Bill Kearney, Senior Executive Parks Superintendent, Parks Dept. 
 David Fennell, Senior Executive Parks Superintendent, Parks Dept. 
 Dee Kelly, Community Services 
 Patricia Davis, Community Services 
 
The meeting was chaired by: Cllr Trevor Gilligan. 
 
Apologies:    Cllr. Brian Lawlor & Cllr. Emer Higgins. 
 
 
 
Item 
No. 1. 

1. Corkagh Park area around old Mill site: 
a. Safety of buildings, 
b. Anti social behaviour, 
c. Possible solutions.  

 
2. St. Cutbert’s Park: 

a. Dumping/litter, 
b. Anti social behaviour. 

 
3. Kilcronan Community Garden: 

a. Maintenance by Parks Department, 
b. Name stone. 

 
4. Grass verges: 

a. Maintenance of areas NOT around resident’s homes, 
- Verges across from Oldchurch estate 
- Verges across from Millpond apartments 
- Entrance to Oldcastle Drive estate. 
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 Action To Be Taken Responsibility 
 
 
 
 
 

1. Bill Kearney has arranged an on site meeting 
with South Dublin County Council’s 
Conservation Officer on Wednesday 5th 
October 2011 @ 11.30am, to discuss various 
options for the old mill site. 

 
2. Community Groups should report incidents 

of dumping to South Dublin County Council.  
The Litter Warden will be informed and after 
investigation, if evidence is found, fines and 
direct prosecutions will be issued. 

 
3. David Fennell will see if a Community Grant 

is available for a Kilcronan Community 
Garden name stone.  In order to address the 
problem of overgrowing weeds around the 
electrical pylon, David will contact the ESB 
and proceed with an appropriate weed 
application.  

 
4. Joan Rafferty will forward a list to Donna 

Lakes of areas that the Council may be able 
to maintain or clean.  Environmental Services 
will then examine these areas to see what 
work can be undertaken.  Fire proof bins are 
expensive and may still be set alight.  If a bin 
is constantly abused it may be removed 
altogether.   
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Item 
No. 2. 

Dumping/litter 
a. Installation of cameras on St. Cuthbert’s Road, 
b. Fire proof litter bins, 
c. Redeployment of Waste Management workers into Estate Management. 

 
 Action To Be Taken Responsibility 
 2a and 2b addressed with No. 1 above. 

 
South Dublin County Council sold the waste 
collection service and the bins to Greyhound.  
Waste presentation bye-laws are now being 
implemented and the householder that the bin 
was registered under is responsible for the bin.   
The black and the brown bins are chipped and 
can be traced back to the householder, therefore 
if the bin is no longer in use, the householder 
should contact Greyhound to cancel the service 
and request removal of the bin.  Only empty bins 
that are no longer used will be removed.   

 

 


